
 

 

 

Hudson Board of Health 
78 Main Street 

Hudson, MA 01749 
(978) 562-2020 

MINUTES 

November 4, 2019 
5:30pm 

Hudson Town Hall, 3rd Floor Conference Room 

Board members: Christie Vaillancourt, Michael Delfino, Jay Murphy 

New Business 

1. Preliminaries: 

a. Ms. Vaillancourt called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. 

b. Roll Call:  Ms. Vaillancourt, Mr. Delfino and Mr. Murphy 

2. Approval of Minutes from 9/23 and 10/1: Mr. Delfino motioned to approve Minutes 

for both meetings.  Mr. Murphy seconded the motion and it passed 3-0. 

3. Vouchers: Mr. Murphy motioned to approve all vouchers, Mr. Delfino seconded the 

motion and it passed 3-0. 

4. Septic System Replacement - 5 Zina Road Request for Variance:  Mr. Poole is 

requesting five variances, SAS offset to foundation from 20’ to 10’; SAS offset to 

property line from 10’ to 5’; Septic tank offset to foundation from 10’ to 5’; SAS offset 

from 10’ from garage to 4.3’ and SAS tank offset to foundation from 10’ from garage 

to 6.8’.  Mr. Delfino motioned to approve the variances.  The motion was seconded 

by Mr. Murphy and it passed 3-0. 

5. Flu Clinic Update: Four clinics were held, three for town employees and one for the 

public.  Over 300 people obtained the flu shot. 



 

 

6. Public Hearing on Tobacco Regulation November 20, 2019 7:00 PM Hudson High 

School:  All tobacco retailers have been notified.  The legal advertisement will be 

posted in the MetroWest Daily News and the Hudson Sun.  Beth Langlois of 5 

Appleton Drive suggested a presentation for the School Committee and parents 

around the harms of vaping would be beneficial. 

7. Shared Public Health Nursing Services Discussion: Ms. Calo notified the Board that 

Hudson has been invited to participate in a grant to share public health nursing 

services.  Framingham would be the applicant and would include Ashland and 

Holliston.  This grant would allow the four communities to share public health nursing 

services across four communities and ideally would not cost the Town any additional 

money.  Mr. Murphy voted in favor of participation.  The motion was seconded by 

Mr. Delfino and passed 3-0. 

8. The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. 


